

Faculty salary and budget committee

Minutes of January 16, 2009

Present:
Ed Aboufadel, Teresa Bacon-Baguley, Aaron Baxter, Lawrence Burns, Doug Busman, Marinus DeBruine, Lynell DeWind, Gregg Dimkoff, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Fran Kelleher, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Paul Stephenson, Pat Thorpe, Elaine Van Doren


Guest:
Elena Lioubimtseva

1. The meeting was called to order at 12:01pm

2. The Minutes of November 14, 2008 were reviewed and approved.
The Minutes of December 5, 2008 were reviewed and approved.  

3. Announcements:

a) The Chair reported that Lindsay DesArmo and Dave Smith will be at the next FSBC meeting.


b) 

c) Joe Godwin reported that various models for the per diem reimbursement rate in higher-cost locales are under review in Administration.  He further reported that several rates for various areas across the country and international destinations can be expected. 

d) Joe Godwin presented an enrollment overview which included a reported increase of 1.3% in Winter 2008 as compared to Winter 2007.  


e) Joe Godwin announced that Provost Davis will host a series of  Town Hall-like meetings in February and March as follow-up meetings to those held in November.  He further reported that a BlackBoard site is under development as a online forum to continue discussion on numerous topics.  All faculty are encouraged to attend the meetings and engage in the online forum.  

f) Joe Godwin announced that Vincent Tinto has been invited to campus as part of an FTLC Conference.   

4.  Elena Lioubimtseva presented an overview of the Final Plan for the Minor in Environmental Studies that was distributed earlier and answered questions raised from the floor.  Discussion.  
After discussion, it was agreed that the motion and vote from December 5, 2008 regarding the Final Plan stands.  [At that meeting, a motion to approve the final plan failed upon a vote of:  Approve 0; Opposed 11; Abstention 1. ]


5. The Chair distributed material regarding the Prospectus for a Minor in Adventure Tourism was discussed.  After discussion, it was agreed that the Motion and vote from December 5, 2008 regarding the Prospectus for a Minor in Adventure Tourism stands.  [At that meeting, a motion to approve the prospectus failed upon a vote of:  Approve 4; Opposed 7. ]

6. The Prospectus from the Annis Water Resource Institute (AWRI) requesting that they become an become an academic unit was discussed.  There was consensus that the earlier budget concerns were adequately addressed in the AWRI response. 

A Motion was made and seconded to support the AWRI waiver request and grant the prospectus Final Plan status.  Approved unanimously.

7. Role of FSBC in evaluation of prospectuses and final plans  NO DISCUSSION

8. Prospectus for MA in Philanthropy and Nonprofit Leadership NO DISCUSSION

9. Prospectus for Master of Arts in History NO DISCUSSION

10. An additional meeting was scheduled for next Friday, January 23, 2009 in 202E DeVos Center from Noon to 1:30pm

11. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 1:34pm
�Since there was so much controversy over my statement, let’s remove this
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Approved on ______________

